Homedale School District #370

Memo

To: Board of Trustees

From: Rob Sauer

Date: 3/10/2022

Re: Superintendents Board Report
Updates

Legislation is making its way through the legislative process that would allow us to use
additional literacy funding to help pay for all day kindergarten. This would be a very
positive result for the district.

Enrollment based funding instead of funding based on ADA is likely to pass this
legislative session. The move to enrollment will be for two years while the state works on
a new funding formula model.

We’re continuing to learn more about the state insurance option. It’s still possible that
some additional changes will take place in the next week at the legislature that will help
us to know if we can make the move to the statewide insurance plan as a district this
coming year or not.

The COSSA levy passed with a combined approval rating of 61.8%. As a reminder, this
is a 10-year levy.



